
City of Eden 
Special Session 

 
The city council of the City of Eden met in special session on Tuesday July 27, 2010 at 
7:00 p.m.  in the council chambers of City Hall. 
 
Present: 
Mayor Eugene Spann                 Ricky Thomas, Acting Police Chief                                 
Councilmember Eddy Markham         Kathy Keane, Economic Development Coordinator 
Councilmember Butch Williams           
Councilmember Russell Roberts     
Councilmember Sylvia West  
Councilmember Ray Torres                         
Celina Hemmeter, City Secretary                
         
                                                                                                                                     
Absent: None 
 
Mayor Spann called the meeting to order   
   
The final public hearing was had on the proposed 2010-2011 budget.  Lin Spiser and 
Anthony Torres each commented about the use of tax monies and the importance of 
public safety. 
 
Councilperson Markham made a motion to reduce “budget option #1” by one police 
position/salary.  Seconded by Councilperson Williams, with a 2-3 vote motion was not 
passed. 
 
Councilperson Torres made a motion to adopt “budget option #1” with the mowing 
salary of $4,500 added back in, seconded by Councilperson Roberts. Motion passed 
with a vote of 4-1. 
 

 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
   
 
__________________________ 
Mayor Eugene Spann 
                                                            ______________________________ 
                                                             Celina Hemmeter, City Administrator 


